
 

 

 

 

Dear Pastor and Church Family,     

 

It is hard to believe that another year has come and gone.  As we look back on this past year we can see how 

God’s hand has been at work.  We have seen Him provide in wonderful ways and have seen him put us in 

just the right place at just the right time.  He has grown us and strengthened us.  He has been our Guide, our 

Rock and our Refuge. We are so grateful for what he has done and for who he is!  O give thanks unto the 

LORD, for he is good; for his mercy endureth for ever.  Let the redeemed of the LORD say so, whom 

he hath redeemed from the hand of the enemy;   

Psalm 107:1-2 

 

Since our last update, we traveled around Texas and had meetings in San Marcos, Ennis, and Kennedale.  

We were also able to go to Amarillo and minister to Central Baptist Church by helping with their Sunday 

school, Bus ministry, and Christian school.  We went to be a blessing to them, but they were a tremendous 

blessing to us!!  One day we came out from school and discovered that the church had put a brand new  

windshield on our truck. (Our windshield had cracked all the way across the middle from the heat while we 

were in Phoenix .)  Thank you again Central Baptist! 

 

From Amarillo, we made our way east.  We had meetings in Louisiana, and Florida.  While in Florida, I had a 

dental emergency, and 2 weeks after that while in a missions revival in Georgia, I got sick.  Ginger drove us 

home and 2 days later, she got sick as well.  We both had a terrible case of the flu for about two weeks.     

Regrettably, we had to cancel a missions conference and a church planter conference that we were       

scheduled to attend.  The Lord provided during this time and thank the Lord, we are finally back on our feet 

and feeling better!   For the remainder of this month and into February we will be having meetings and       

mission conferences in Texas, Mississippi, and Alabama.   

 

We are so thankful for those who faithfully pray for us and who sacrificially give so that we can do what God 

has called us to do.  Our support continues to increase!  We have had 5 more churches partner with us.  

Praise the Lord!!  We are getting close to having our full support, and are praying to complete our deputation 

by May of this year.  We covet your prayers concerning this manner.  

 

We love you all and thank God for you.   

 

January 2019 


